September 17th, 2012
TO: 
Cross Country Parents


FROM:
Coach Ehlert, Coach Schauland

RE:

Galesburg Invitational Results, Tuesday Practice, Glenview’s Meet, Thursday Practice, Friday’s Meet, Volunteers, and Photos

Galesburg Invitational Results
The kids were awesome on Saturday!!!!!  We had 6 kids get medals. Andrew Benhart ( 10th), Nathan Soria (3rd), Anthony Bravata (2nd), Raelynn Versluys (10th)Veronica Eilers (9th), and Megan Coulter (3rd).  Both teams won.  What a great day in the jungle.  Results are posted on the webpage http://gcsdblogs.org/ehlert/.
Tuesday Practice
We will have a normal practice on Tuesday.  Please pick your athlete up at 5:00.

Glenview Site and Race Times

The Glenview Invitational listed for Wednesday (9/19) will be at Butterworth Park in East Moline.  There will be a 6th grade boys and girls race at 4:15.  The 7th and 8th grade girl’s race will begin after this race around 4:45 and the 7th and 8th grade boy’s race will follow around 5:15 pm.  Students planning on riding home with parents should turn in their note at school tomorrow or Wednesday.  Directions to the meet site at Butterworth Park are as follows – Take Wolfe road to Colona road.  Go on Colona road until you reach avenue of the cities.  Take avenue of the cities until Archer Drive.  Take a right on Archer Drive.  Go about two miles and you will see the Soule Bowl.  Take a right.  Butterworth Park is next to the Soule Bowl on top of the hill.  Hope I did not confuse anyone.
Thursday’s Practice

No practice on Thursday due to a half day of school.
Friday’s meet – September 21st
We will be running at Saukie Golf Course in Rock Island, Illinois on September 21st.  The starting time will be at 3:00 pm for both the girls and the boys.  Directions: Follow John Deere Road into Rock Island, which turns into Black Hawk Road.  Turn Right on 38th Street at Arthur’s Deli, as if you were heading to Augustana College.  Saukie is at the top of the hill on the right, at the 3 way stop.  3101 38th Street, Rock Island, IL  309.732.2278.  There is limited parking at the golf course.  Augustana College will have workers there to direct you to parking areas.

Hope to see you there.
Volunteers Needed

The Heartland Conference cross country meet is Wednesday, September 26th.  We are hosting conference that day with 6 teams, and we need lots of parent volunteers to make it a successful event.  Please block that day out on your calendar and plan to help out if you are able.  No special skills are needed.  We will require help directing race traffic and working at the finish line between @ 4:15 pm - 6:00 pm. We also need help setting up the course. Boosters will be hosting a concession stand this year and we could use help there also.  Contact Coach Ehlert to volunteer.  tehlert@dist228.org
Photos

Keep sending me photos.  The webpage looks great with the photos.  Email me at tehlertdist228.org
